
Dear Madam/Sirs 

 
Thank you for asking for input into the plan considerations. Given the 
need to preserve the special village characterscape and the AONB 
status our feedback and inputs to the plan would be: 
* develop only on brownfield sites 
* adherence to the current settlement boundary 
* maintaining and protecting the spacious and open green heart areas 
in the village such as Area12 which should be classified as Low 
Development Potential 
* better public transport services eg more or all trains to stop at Colwall 
station to reduce traffic and the need for car usage. Both for short 
journeys to Malvern/Worcester/Hereford as well as the 
London/Birmingham links without the need for changes 
* no increase to traffic on old church rd. This is already busy and 
potentially dangerous for pedestrians and when emerging from 
properties on the road 
* more robust drainage planning and testing. With the school expansion 
there has been an increase in runoff causing overflowing drainage 
systems 
 
 


